
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
PERMANENT CLOSURE OF  

N.W. TERMINUS OF WESTBARD AVE. AT RIVER RD.
AB 786

Pursuant to Section 49-62 of the Montgomery County Code 
(2014) as amended, the County Executive or his Designee shall 
conduct a virtual Public Hearing via the internet-based platform 
known as Zoom on Tuesday, September 19, 2023 at 2:00 PM, 
to consider an application from 5500 Westbard Avenue Block 
Civic Association (the “Applicant”), for the permanent closure of 
a public right of way at the northwestern terminus of Westbard 
Avenue at River Road in the Westbard area of Bethesda. The 
Applicant requests permanent closure of the right of way 
from all vehicular traffic, including emergency vehicles, at the 
intersection. The petition also requests that a temporary closure 
remain in place until a permanent closure can be installed.

Scanning the QR Code with your mobile 
device will direct you to the registration 
form required to participate. Completing 
the registration form ensures you receive 
an electronic invitation to participate in the 
Hearing. Registration for this Public Hearing 
will close on Friday, September 15, 2023, at 
5:00 PM. 

After the Hearing, the Hearing Officer shall report his findings 
and recommendations to the County Executive for further 
consideration as prescribed by the County Code. Ultimately, it 
is the County Council who will make the final decision on the 
petition.  

Written comments for consideration in this matter may be 
submitted to Tiara McCray via mail to Property Acquisition, 
MCDOT, ATTN: Tiara McCray 100 Edison Park Drive, 4th Floor, 
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878 or via email at Tiara.McCray@
montgomerycountymd.gov.

NOTE: If you require special accommodations for this 
hearing, please call 240-720-7862 or email Tiara.McCray@
montgomerycountymd.gov

Run Dates: September 1, 8, 2023	 AD#XXXXX


